

Twyford Parish Council Meeting Minutes
Recreation Committee
Minutes of the meeting
Thursday 17th March 2016 7.30 pm

| Present | In Attendance | Apologies |
|-------------------------|------------------------------|---------------|
| Cllr Cornwall (Chair) | Elizabeth Billingham – Clerk | Cllr Watson |
| Cllr Wheeler | | Cllr Mitchell |
| Cllr Lawton | | Cllr Corcoran |
| Cllr Sellers | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |

| | |
|--------------|--|
| 52/15 | Apologies for absence |
| | Cllr Mitchell, Cllr Watson |
| 53/15 | Declaration of interests |
| | Cllr Sellers declared an interest in item 57.1/15 |
| 54/15 | Public Participation |
| | None |
| 55/15 | To receive the minutes from the last meeting on 4th February 2016 |
| | RESOLVED to agree as a true record |
| 56/15 | Update on dog fouling and action taken. |
| | Cllr Cornwall Cllr Lawton and other Councillors had monitored the park on several occasions. Cllr Cornwall and Cllr Watson will be meeting with dog warden on 23 rd March. Enquire with the groundsman if it has improved. |
| 57/15 | Pavilion Update |
| 57.1/15 | To discuss the quote for painting the Pavilion |
| | A quote had been received for £3000 to paint the inside of the Pavilion |
| | ACTION: Cllr Cook, Cllr Seller s and Cllr Cornwall – will get another quote for FPC meeting. ACTION: Disabled light at Pavilion still had not been repaired. |
| 58/15 | Football Update |
| | Invoiced to end of the year. Awaiting payments |
| 59/15 | Allotments Update and to note Allotment Meeting on 11th April 2016 |
| | Update Hedge to be cut back – ACTION Cllr Sellers and Cllr Corcoran to cut hedge in the lead up to the Recreation next to the allotment. |
| 60/15 | Open Space funding |
| 60.1/15 | To discuss the Outdoor Gym installation |
| | This was ordered and hoped to be installed in April. The manufacturer would meet with a Councillor, Matt Riley and Andy McNeal to discuss the position. Open Space funding stood at: Play 6,590.86 Sport 3,752.27 10,343.13 Outdoor Gym cost: £4080 Leaving a balance: £6263.13 Cllr Cook – Tony Hill not responded to enquiries and she would email and ask if he would give further advice. |
| 60.2/15 | To discuss basketball area |
| | The Council felt that it did need resurfacing but the two quotes were too different and further understanding of the future use would be needed. The Councillors were unsure about the expected life of use of either surface Sand – Matt Riley adds sand as needed and invoices the Council. Swings – These were ordered and will be installed as soon as they arrive. Fundraising – likely to go on in the Village – Ballard’s Close were fundraising for new play surfaces. |
| 61/15 | Date of the next meeting |
| | Clerk to set dates for 2016/17 Meetings for the Recreation committee would be at Hunter Park in the summer and in the winter they would be held in the Gilbert Room 8.25pm |
| | |